
Project Update: September 2008 
 
September 1-15, 2008 
This half month report shows a hands-on learning program for local women group of 
Suksamran district and young fisherfolk, the activities aim to increase stakeholders’ awareness 
and direct practice of increasing and maintaining the biodiversity of the natural mangrove 
habitat and associated species adjacent to Laem Son National Park. This group of 25 attendants 
have done the following activities: 
 
• Mr. Phanuwachr, KCLC’s Director explained the RSG project to them. 
• Observed the seeds of Mangrove species that the UCLA and Birmingham University 

students planted in July and August 2008. 
• They all prepared the soil bags. 
• Searched for the seeds of new Mangrove species, they could find 5 more new species. Up 

to now we are able to collect totally 13 mangrove species. 



 



This report shows the improvement of our Living Laboratory at the Mangrove Nursery Site. 
 
We have made the demonstration boards inside the nursery site to exhibit the following 
details: 
 

• RSG project. 
• Activities with photos 

 
We have made the signage of each Mangrove species we discovered to explain the 
characteristic of each one. 
 

• Attached you will find the mangrove information of root, flower, seed, and trunk’s 
character. 

• Attached you will find the information of each species character we found. 
 
Please find more details in http://mangrover1.multiply.com/ 
 

http://mangrover1.multiply.com/


 

 
 


